		Deshler Village Council

Monday, September 11, 2017

CALL TO ORDER:  Deshler Village Council met in regular session on Monday, September 11, 2017, with Mayor Gibson presiding and calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Pam Abrams, Bob George, Damian Myers and Jim Suber.  Duff Altman and Mark Schwiebert were absent.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Lisa Sugg, Village Supt. Bradley Kitchen, Zoning Inspector Jan Seemann, and resident Joan Meyer
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes of August 28 2017, were presented to Council.  It was moved by Suber and seconded by Abrams to approve the minutes as presented.  Vote:  all yes.  Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF BILLS:  Bills were presented to Council.  It was moved by Myers and seconded by George to pay the bills and to draw warrants on the proper funds.  Vote:  all yes.  Motion carried.  
August’s Bank Reconciliation, Fund Reports, Cash Summary Reports, and a Payment Listing were presented for Council’s review.
Due to a lack of quorum the ordinances on the agenda were withdrawn.
ART ON MAIN:  Joan Meyer informed Council of an event being planned in Deshler called, “Art on Main.”  The event will feature local artist’s work, and the mural being painted on a building downtown will be dedicated.  The event will be held on Sept. 30 from 6:00-9:00 p.m. at Sager’s.  All local artists are encouraged to participate.
STREETS & SEWER:  Superintendent Bradley Kitchen reported:
-The leak at the swimming pool has been located.  It is in the plumbing underground and will be repaired this fall.
-The sidewalk replacement at the Village Park was completed today.
-The excavating for the Reservoir Pathway Project is complete and ready for concrete work to begin.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT:  Mayor Gibson reviewed DonL Parsons’ report.

ZONING:  Jan Seemann reported:
-Currently working on a garage on Park Street
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Reviewed the numbers for the Corn City Festival.  There is just over $11,000 in the account.  The bank account will be overseen by Linda Sharpe until the current funds are expended and then will be turned over to the new coordinators.



A motion was made by Suber and seconded by Myers to adjourn.  Vote: all yes. 





____________________________				_________________________
Clerk-Treasurer							Mayor
